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BOARD OF TRUSTEES’ CALLED MEETING MINUTES
Monday, June 14, 2011 - 9:00 A. M.
Board/Staff Development Meeting Room
423 School Street - Kingstree, SC

Members Present: Ms. Norma Bartelle, Mr. Charles Gamer, Rev. Norman Gamble, Rev. W. C.
Henryhand, Mr. Joseph Lee, and Mrs. Barbara McKenzie.

Member Absent: Mr. Kent Evans,

Others Present: Dr. Yvonne Jefferson-Barnes, Mr. Glen Kennedy, Ms. Christine Green Mrs. Claire
Murdoch, Attorney Charles Boykin, Mr. Robert Damron, SDO Financial Advisor, Attorney Reagan
Flemming, Attorney Tarsha Green, Attorney Frannie Heizer, Mrs. Carletta Israel, Ms. Bonnie King, Mrs.
Michaele Dukes, Mr. Matt McColl, and Mrs. Joann Fulton.

The meeting was called to order by the Vice-Chair, Ms. Norma Bartelle.
Rev. Norman Gamble led the group in prayer. All persons were asked to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA
A motion was made by Rev. Norman Gamble and seconded by Mr. Charles Gamer to adopt the agenda.
The motion was carried unanimously, (5-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote.

Financial Presentation

Attorney Frannie Heizer introduced Mr. Robert Damron from Ross, Sinclaire & Associates, LLC, who is the
school district's financial advisor. Mr. Damron presented the district's bond indebtedness from 2004, 20086,
and 2008, settlements and lease, and outstanding balances. He provided dates when bonds could be
refinanced, and the two ways to borrow money: (1) using 8% of assets value and (2) Refinancing Approval.

A motion was made by Rev. Norman Gamble and seconded by Mr. Charles Garner to amend the motion to
approve the organizational structure for the 2011-2012 school term, and the salary schedule with the
understanding that it will be implemented when funding becomes available. The motion to amend was
carried unanimously, (5-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote.

1. Debt Service Millage

A motion was made by Rev. Norman Gamble and seconded by Mr. Charles Garner to accept the
administration’s recommendation that the Debt Service Millage remains at 34.5 mills for fiscal year 2011-
2012. The motion was carried unanimously, (5-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote.

1-A. General Operations Millage

A motion was made by Rev. Norman Gamble and seconded by Mr. Charles Garner to accept the
administration’s recommendation that the General Operations Millage be increased by two mills from 132 to
134.

A substitute motion was made by Mrs. Barbara McKenzie and seconded by Mr. Joseph Lee to table action
on the General Operation Millage until after the Budget had been presented. The motion to table was
carried, (5-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote.
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[image: image2.jpg]2. General Obligation Bonds Resolution

A motion was made by Rev. Norman Gamble and seconded by Mr. Charles Gamer to accept the
administration’s recommendation to approve the General Obligation Bonds Resolution. The motion was
carried unanimously, (5-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote.

3. Tax Anticipation Note (TAN)

Attorney Tarsha Green and Attorney Frannie Heizer provided information to Board members about the
SCAGO, TANS pool savings on interest rates. Attorney Green explained that the district would realize a
greater savings on interest expense, if the Board decided to participate in the TANS pool with other school
districts in the state. Attorney Heizer said the deadline for participation is June 30, She also informed the
Board that if the district chose not to participate in the pool, it would still be allowed to apply for the loan in
October, but at the higher interest rate.

A motion was made by Rev. W. C. Henryhand and seconded by Mr. Charles Garner to accept the
administration's recommendation that the District join the Tax Anticipation Note Pool to become eligible to
borrow up to two million dollars. The motion was carried unanimously, (5-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote.

H.36242 Joint Legislation Resolution

A motion was made by Rev. Norman Gamble and seconded by Rev. W. C. Henryhand to accept the
administration’s recommendation to approve the suspension of step increases for 2011-2012. Four
members voted in favor of the motion: Rev. Norman Gamble, Mr. Charles Garer, Mr. Joseph Lee, and
Mrs. Barbara McKenzie. One member abstained: Rev. W. C. Henryhand. The motion was carried (4-0).
The Vice-Chair did not vote.

First Reading of 2011-2012 Proposed Budget

A motion was made by Rev. Norman Gamble and seconded by Rev. W. C. Henryhand to accept the
administration’s recommendation to approve of a first reading of the 2011-2012 Proposed Budget. The
motion was carried unanimously, (3-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote.

A motion was made by Mr. Charles Gamer to have a final reading of the 2011-2012 Budget at the next
meeting, to allow for two readings instead of three readings. The motion failed for due to the lack of a
second.

Kingstree Senior High School Field Trip Request

A motion was made by Mr. Joseph Lee and seconded by Mrs. Barbara McKenzie to accept the
administration’s recommendation to approve the KSH field trip request to Greenville, SC, June 26-27, 2011.
The motion was carried unanimously, (3-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote.

Executive Session
A motion was made by Mr. Joseph Lee and seconded by Mr. Charles Garer to convene in Executive
Session to discuss the following:

A. Personnel Matter
B. Superintendent’s Evaluation
C. Legal Matter

The motion was carried unanimously, (3-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote. The Board convened in Executive
Session at 10:09 a. m.
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A motion was made by Mr. Joseph Lee and seconded by Mr. Charles Garner that the Board convene in

Open Session to vote on any matters per Executive Session discussion. The motion was carried
unanimously, (3-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote. The Board convened in Open Session at 11:32 a. m.

Resignation
A motion was made by Mr. Charles Garner and seconded by Mr. Joseph Lee that the Board accept the

resignation of the following personnel for 2011-2012 school year: Professional: Mr. Brandon Cantrell. The
motion was carried unanimously, (3-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote.

A motion was made by Mr. Charles Garner and seconded by Mr. Joseph Lee to accept the administration’s
recommendation that the following certified personnel impacted by the Reduction in Force be reinstated for
the 2011-2012 school year: Miss Brittani Hampton, Miss Crystal Mitchum and Miss Chakonis Pressley. The
motion to reinstate was carried unanimously, (3-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote.

A motion was made by Mr. Charles Garner and seconded by Mr. Joseph Lee to accept the administration’s
recommendation to transfer the following personnel for the 2011-2012 school year: Mrs. Senitta Swinton.
The motion to transfer was carried unanimously, (3-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote.

A motion was made by Mr. Charles Garner to accept the administration’s recommendation to approve the
attached list of personnel to continue in their administrative positions for the 2011-2012 school year. The
motion failed due to the lack of a second.

A motion was made by Mr. Charles Gamner to accept the administration’s recommendation to revise the
position titles for the attached list of certified personnel to their appropriate titles for the 2011-2012 school
term. The motion failed due to the lack of a second.

Millage
A motion was made by Mr. Charles Gamner to accept the administration’s recommendation to increase the
General Operation Millage by two mills. The motion failed due to the lack of a second.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Mr. Joseph Lee and seconded by Mrs. Barbara McKenzie that the meeting be
adjourned. The motion was carried unanimously, (3-0). The Chair did not vote. The meeting was adjourned
at11:36 a. m.

Note: There is a difference in votes, because Board Members Gamble and Henryhand left during the discussion of ltem
6C - First Reading of 2011-2012 Proposed Budget.
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